Approved Clear Lake TownshipJuly 15th, 2025, Board Meeting Minutes

Approved minutes of the July 15th, 2025, the Clear Lake Township Board meeting held at the Clear Lake Township Hall.

Members present were Chairman Bud Stimmler, Supervisor Ross Imholte, Supervisor Kiel Golly, Treasurer Paul Goenner, Road Engineer T. Vander Eyk, and Deputy Clerk Gary Anderson. Others present were Amy Saul, Broc Bemis, Duane Paulsen and Sergeant Derek Barett.

The meeting was called to order by Chair Bud Stimmler. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Ross Imholte made a motion to approve the agenda, second by Kiel Golly. Carried.

The Supervisors reviewed the minutes of the regular township board meeting held on 06/17/2025 and the list of distributions presented. Motion to approve by Ross Imholte, second by Kiel Golly. Carried. Motion by Ross Imholte, second by Kiel Golly to approve the conflict-of-interest paperwork for Bud Stimmler. Motion carried 2 yes, Imholte & Golly, 1 abstained by Stimmler.

SHERIFF'S REPORT: Sergent Barett was present to give the Junel 2025 monthly report, calls last year were 130 compared to 86 this year. There was one school bus stop arm violation.

PARK & TRAILS REPORT: Everything is looking good, over seeding of the pods will be done next year.

<u>Fire Board</u>: Discussed the new fire budget, plan to meet with someone from the City of Clear Lake at our next meeting.

Old Business:

<u>Clean-up Day</u>: Treasurer Goenner gave a report on the expenses and receipts. Total expenses to date were \$4995.77. Have not received the County grant money yet.

NEW BUSINESS:

Amy Saul Applicant, Duane Paulson, Owner PID 20-00201-2400 CUP for Farm Related Business. They were present to discuss the business that will be for repair and maintenance of farm equipment. Motion by Ross Imholte, second by Kiel Golly, to send a positive comment to the County about the plan. Motion carried 3/0.

ROAD REPORT

<u>Update White Farms Estate Project</u>: Eyk reported that we sent out a certification at the end of June. Since then, mailboxes have been installed and a few items corrected. There will be a new certification sent at the end of July. Discussed some issues with the smoothness of the road.

Discussed spraying of the trees and weeds in the Towns right of ways. Discussed tree trimming on 95th Ave that is needed.

<u>Chairmans Report</u>: We have received a payment for solar, it is a 80/20 split with the County. The County will have a nitrate testing here August 19th before our meeting.

Kiel Golly made a motion to adjourn, second by Ross Imholte. Motion carried. Adjourned at 8:50 pm.

Respectfully Submitted, Nancy Betzler Township Clerk